JANUARY 2025

George Boh of Harpersfield is the winner of the January 2025 Raffle Giveaway. George is a boots on
ground Vietnam Veteran, who served in the U.S. Navy aboard the USS Gilmore from March 1966 -
December 1969. He worked in finance on a four-man team, responsible for going to different locations
and meeting with soldiers to ensure that their military pay was accurate. His experience spanned a variety
of operational and finance positions before retiring in 2007.

George is a member of Vietnam Veterans of America #231; he is the Chaplain for the DAV Bob Swanson
Chapter #39; Ashtabula, OH, VFW #6947 Huntington, IN, American Legion #103 Ashtabula. He started as
a DAV volunteer 2-3 days a week with the VA at the Ashtabula VA Clinic in October 2010. George stated
that the satisfaction of being able to assist veterans and working with an outstanding clinic staff was
extremely rewarding. The brothers and sisters he has served has provided an inner understanding of the
many challenges we as comrades face in life; and the fighting spirit that over shadows the physical and
emotional scars we all face on a daily basis; generated for many of us with the experience in a combat
environment.

George and his wife Kathy have been married 55 years. They love to travel and dive into genealogy. He
said that he and his wife would like to thank all veterans; families and other individuals that they have

assisted over the past few years; enjoying the comradeship and experience of life.

George received a $75 Giant Eagle gift card, donated by the Rolling Thunder Chapter 2 of Ohio, a $25
Giant Eagle/GetGo gift card, donated by the Geneva Post 6846, VFW Auxiliary, a $25 Speedway gas card,
donated by the Ashtabula Elks Lodge #208, a $50 VISA card, donated by the In-Country Vietnam
Veterans, and a $35 valued Paver on the Veterans Service Commission’s Warrior Walk!




FEBRUARY 2025

Catherine Glosser of Conneaut is the winner of the February 2025 Raffle Giveaway. Catherine entered the
service through the Women's Army Corps (WAC), serving in the military intelligence field in the Army
Security Agency (ASA). She is a Vietnam Era Veteran, having served from January 1972 - November 1976.
It was during her service that the WAC was disbanded, making the Army a co-ed force. Most of her
service took place in the European Theater of Operations.

Catherine is a retired law enforcement officer out of the state of New Hampshire. She moved back to
Ashtabula County in 2006 to take care of family. Since moving home, she has been an active member of
her community. Currently, she is the Quartermaster for the Veterans of Foreign Wars Post 2836 in
Conneaut. Catherine also spends a lot of time providing assistance with specialty groups within the
community.

Catherine received a $35 VISA gift card, donated by the family of veteran, Robert Ellsworth, in his honor, a
$25 Giant Eagle/GetGo gift card, donated by the Geneva Post 6846, VFW Auxiliary, a $50 VISA gift card,
donated by the Military Order of Cooties of Pup Tent 68, a $50 VISA card, donated by the In-Country
Vietnam Veterans, and a $35 valued Paver on the Veterans Service Commission’s Warrior Walk!




MARCH 2025

Terry Caruthers of Geneva is the winner of the March 2025 Raffle Giveaway. Terry served in the U.S. Army

from 1969-1971 and was stationed in Vietnam from December 1969-November 1971. He was in charge of

a vehicle recovery and evacuation team during his first year in Vietnam. He served as the Assistant Motor
Sergeant for the last part of his service in Vietham.

Following his service, Terry spent 30-years in the grocery business before making a shift to working
construction, where he would spend another 15 years. He and Mary Jo, his loving wife of 46 years, have
four adult children and seven grandchildren. Terry is on the Board of Directors for the Sam Wharram
Nature Reserve in Kingsville and he enjoys both, working with wood and taking care of the woods. He
was the original donor of the Vietnam map that our office has been able to share with many Ashtabula
County Veterans.

Terry received a $25 Giant Eagle Get/Go gift card, donated by the American Ashtabula American Legion
Dewey Howlett Post 103, Auxiliary, a $50 VISA gift card, donated by the In Country Vietnam Vets/ In
Country Veterans, a $50 Giant Eagle gift card, donated by the U.S. Veterans MC Ashtabula, a $50
Speedway gas card, donated by Ashtabula Elks Lodge #208, a $25 Giant Eagle gift card, donated by
Helping Hands Foundation of America, and a $35 valued Paver on the Veterans Service Commission'’s
Warrior Walk!
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Roger Kubat of Ashtabula is the winner of the April 2025 Raffle Giveaway. Roger served in the U.S. Marine
Corps from 1963-1967. He mainly served as Embassy Security in Saigon and New Dehli, which was
considered American soil. He loved serving in our military because for him, it felt like the right thing.

Since leaving the Marine Corps in 1697, he has worked in the field of electronics, spending most of his
adult life working with computers and learning. Currently, Roger works in transportation for Square One
following a five-year stint working with Glenbeigh. Roger and his lovely wife, Terri celebrated their 50*"
wedding anniversary in February this year. He would like to thank you all veterans in our county for their

service.

Roger received a $100 Giant Eagle Get/Go gift card, donated by the Rolling Thunder Chapter 2 of Ohio, a

$25 Speedway gas card, donated by the Ashtabula ELKS Lodge #208, a $50 Giant Eagle Get/Go gift card,

donated by the Helping Hands of Ashtabula, a $10 Speedway gas card, donated by Grace Gospel Church,
and a $35 valued Paver on the Veterans Service Commission’s Warrior Walk!




